Mission Statement

Guided by Holy Scripture and the Holy Spirit, we the congregation of Holy Trinity
pledge our lives to Christ. Through worship, love, and service to one another, we will
bring witness and encouragement to the community.

Rector: The Rev. Randy Lockyer 489-6597 (Home) or 489-3002 (Church Office)
E-mail: holytringf@nf.sympatico.ca; Website: holytrinitygrandfalls.ca

Today’s bulletin has been given to the glory of God and in loving memory Don
Quigley, James & Elizabeth Bragg by May & Family.

SERVICE TIMES FOR
June 4 —June 11

Today, June 4 Holy Communion (BCP) 8:30 a.m.
Day of Pentecost Holy Eucharist (BAS) 10:30 a.m.
Food Bank Sunday Prayer & Healing 7:00 p.m.

Thursday Holy Communion (BCP) 9:30 a.m.

Next Sunday, June 11 Holy Communion (BCP) 8:30 a.m.
Trinity Sunday Choir Closing Service 10:30 a.m.

Sudan Sunday
Readings: Acts 2:1-21
Margot Pitcher-Hamlyn

1 Corinthians 12:3b-13 John 20:19-23
Robert Hiscock Bill Reid

Welcome. A special welcome to anyone who is visiting with us. Please introduce
yourself to our Greeters and Clergy, and sign our guest book in the foyer.

Baptism Today. We welcome into the Church and into God’s family, William Peter
Joseph Sullivan, son of Peter Sullivan and Melissa Elliott. Baptism is always a joy for
us as it makes us a part of the life journey of the child. Please pray for all the children
who come for Baptism that each and every one of them will grow in God’s grace and
love, and always know that the Church is there for them and their families. When we
are part of the baptism of a child, we all make the promise that we will do all in our
power to support this child in his/her life in Christ. All too often we never really
comprehend the magnitude of that promise we make to God. Today, let us really think
about these words when we make the response in the service.

Flowers for Father’s Day. If you would like to place flowers in the Church in
memory of Fathers and Grandfathers, please place your gift and the names in an
envelope. Please mark the envelope Flowers for Father's Day and place it in the
Offertory Plate. The names must be in no later than next Sunday, June 11.

Choir Service Next Sunday, June 11. The Choir will be leading the worship next
Sunday at 10:30 a.m. Please come along and be inspired by our choir as they do the
full service.

Next Sunday, June 11 is South Sudan Sunday in our Diocese! On May 29, we
were informed that all donations made to South Sudan for famine relief will be
matched by the Government of Canada. We must act very fast because these funds
will be matched only up to June 30. That means we have to have the monies into our
Synod Office long before that in order for it to be forwarded to Primate World Relief
Development Fund (PWRDF) in time to receive matching funds. Simply take a plain
envelope and mark it PWRDF South Sudan Famine Relief, and place your donation
into the Offering Plate next Sunday, June 11. That means for example that if you
donate $20 that automatically becomes $40. We all know the plight of the people in
South Sudan right now as it faces famine and drought and civil war. Bishop Francis
Loyo was with us last September, and right now he is among his people in South
Sudan doing whatever he can with the very limited resources of his Diocese. Our
Diocese of Central Newfoundland last year entered into a Companionship
relationship with South Sudan, and we are asking all of the parishes of our Diocese
to support this cause, and even more importantly, to pray for the people of South
Sudan, and Bishop Francis, and his Diocese of Rokon.

Learn. Pray. Act. 22 Days for Healing and Reconciliation begin May 31 for 22
Days. The Anglican Church of Canada is calling people to learn, pray, and act for
the Anglican Healing Fund and its support for the recovery of Indigenous
languages. 22 Days for Healing and Reconciliation start on May 31 and lead up to
the National Aboriginal Day of Prayer on June 21. Anglicans are encouraged to
mark 22 Days by learning about the Healing Fund and its role in bolstering
community-based projects to preserve Indigenous languages; praying for those who
seek healing through language recovery and acting to support the Healing Fund
through prayer and donations.

Rev. Randy Will Be Away This Week. Rev. Randy will be taking Kirklind to
Nova Scotia for surgery. He will be leaving on Tuesday and returning late next
Sunday. If you need to urgently contact a Clergy this week, please call one of the
church wardens-- Ena Dacosta (489- 4914) or Wayne Ricks (489- 2525) and they
will be able to help you.

Boys and Girls Co-ed Camp at Max Simms Camp. What a wonderful
opportunity to send your children/grandchildren to church camp for a week, July 30
— August 4. The camp is for children ages 8 — 14 and will include all kinds of things
such as Bible study, swimming, hiking, games, crafts and more. The cost of the
camp is $200 and this year we have the convenience of it being only a few minutes
away from town. This will be a wonderful experience for any children that attend.
Camp application forms are available at the back of the church.

Report on Bishop Eddie Marsh. Up to the time this bulletin was printed, Bishop
Marsh is still in ICU in Gander in an induced coma and connected to a ventilator.
Everyone remains optimistic that he will yet recover. So please remember him in
your prayers, as well as his wife Emmie and their family.
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Growing Women’s Health — Body, Mind and Spirit. This event is organized by the
Community Health Services Central Health. It will be held on June 14, 9:30 a.m. — 3
p.m. at St. Joseph’s Parish Center. Come and join us for a free special event. Just For
Women. A day of learning and relaxation. Topics for women of all ages. Lunch &
refreshments will be provided. Everyone in attendance will receive a women’s
journal. Registration required for all participants--seating is limited. To register,
contact Lisa (489-8150). Deadline for registration is June 7.

Parish Finances. Summer is a slow time for the church financially. If you plan to be
away over the summer, please try to help us keep current with our expenses by using
post-dated cheques or by using the Canadahelps.org link on the parish website, which
is safe and secure to use.

Sidesmen & Greeters. The annual closing banquet is cancelled for this Wednesday
and may be held at a later date.

Tuesday Evening Prayer Group. The sessions will conclude on Tuesday, June 13 and
resume on Tuesday, September 12.

Congregational Development Session. The session will be held in the E.M. Bishop
Hall on Wednesday, June 14, 7 p.m. — 9 p.m. We have a Congregational Development
Committee, consisting of Allan Bradley (393-0280), Dolly Hart (489-9363), Margaret
Pomeroy (489-5382) and Rev. Randy. They have been studying our parish to see what
our current needs are, demographics, etc., and how we ought to be planning for the
future. The Church of the past or even the present may not be the Church of the future.
What do we need to be doing now to meet the needs of the Church in a few years from
now? How can we utilize more efficiently this huge building we have? What are we
doing now that we can celebrate? What are we not doing that we should consider
doing? We know that we have an aging population in Canada and more especially in
our own province. How do we provide good ministry to both the seniors and the
young people? These are all the things we need to be looking toward as we try to
ensure that we have a good healthy parish for years to come—a parish that is
providing ministry to all age groups and to the wider community. We hope to have
representation from all the various groups in the parish, and we extend a general
invitation to anyone that is interested in attending. We would also like to have a few
young people in attendance. Refreshments will be provided. We hope this will be a
good sharing of thoughts and ideas.

Greeters. David Mercer, Gerry Dobbin, Ena DaCosta, Anne Hiscock, Winston
Ellsworth, Amanda Constable

Messenger Notices. Please have your submissions to Linda by Thursday evening:
linda.pafford@nl.rogers.com or call 489-9801.
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